Town of Killingly
Public Safety Commission

Meeting Minutes

January 25th, 2017
1. Call to order

Chairperson, Amy Shatney, called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.
2. Roll Call

Members Present:  Scott Clifford, Maurice Knorr, Amy Shatney and Tammy Wakefield.

Others Present: Joyce Ricci, Town Council Liaison; Randy Daggett, KB Ambulance; Randy Burchard, Fire Marshal; TFC Esposito, Resident Troopers Office.
3. Adoption of Minutes

A motion was made by Tammy Wakefield to accept the minutes of the December 28th, 2016 meeting.  Motion seconded by Maurice Knorr, passed unanimously.
4. Citizen Participation and Correspondence
Letter was sent to QVEC, Chuck Kelleher, requesting a representative to attend our meeting. No response was received. Amy will attempt a second request.
5.  Public Safety Updates
a) Resident State Trooper:  TFC Esposito had nothing new to report. The commission discussed the constabulary, which is moving forward. The Town Manager met with the Law Enforcement Council Director Lisa Bolduc and Security Uniforms of New Britain, this week. He is hoping to advertise in February and have a position filled in April. 
b) Fire District: Randy Daggett, representing the Fire Department Chiefs, reported that no one is interested in supplying data to this commission. Amy will speak to the Town Manager about eliminating them from this board.
Randy did give a quick rundown of the departments:

Station 65 has new engine equipment
Station 65,91,94,95 are comparing equipment re incidents at Ross ‘Cliffs
Station 60 reporting the Rogers Corp has no sprinkler system which will not be repaired till December. A water main broke, which runs underneath the main office that had to be repaired. Randy Burchard said the repair has been completed.
Station 62 has 16 new air packs and a new mini pumper.

Spirol put on a new addition and made a path to the river for the fire department.

c) Fire Marshal: Randy Burchard submitted his November, December and part of  the January fire investigation reports.
d) Ambulance. Randy Daggett submitted stats for the month of December and the totals for the year 2016. 
6. Old Business 
   None
7. New Business
    None
8. Council Member Reports 
Joyce Ricci said the new council member, Randy Duquette, is a good addition to the council. She also commented on a solution, that is being discussed, concerning the parking issue for large events at Killingly High School by having shuttle buses transport residents to the school. She was excited about the development of the Tighe Building into a winery, restaurant and small theatre. 




9. Other  
None
10. Adjournment
A motion was made by Tammy Wakefield to adjourn the meeting at 7:28 p.m. It was seconded by Maurice Knorr and passed unanimously.  
Respectfully Submitted,

Carol Kiley

Executive Assistant
Town of Killingly
